Appendix to online edition of  Goodwin’s book

Notes and corrections by John Lagnado, Honorary Archivist (2000 - ).

Honorary Members

1
The first one, W.D. Halliburton, was elected in 1923 and by 1931, when he died, he was the only Honorary Member. The next ones elected were A. Harden (1938) and F.G. Hopkins and R.H.A. Plimmer, both in 1943.

Now, according to R.A. Morton’s history (The Biochemical Society – Its History and Activities 1911-1969, published by The Biochemical Society, 1969), the next person so honoured was Sir Charles Martin, in 1951. But surprisingly, Martin is not listed in the Annex on p145 of Morton’s book, according to which the next incumbents were Sir Henry Dale and Sir Rudolph Peters, both in 1959. 

Checking Goodwin’s history (History of the Biochemical Society, 1911-1986, The Biochemical Society, 1987), we read on p 71 that “…by 1958, the Society had no surviving members, the last election being that of Sir Charles Martin in 1957” [note: not 1951 as indicated by Morton (1969)]. However, once again Martin is not listed in the accompanying Table 3.16, which lists Honorary Members elected between 1944 and 1986. 

So, who was Sir Charles Martin? Why was he ‘lost’? So far, all I’ve been able to find out is that A.J.P Martin, who shared the 1952 Nobel Prize in chemistry with R.L.M. Synge, had worked under the guidance of Sir Charles Martin (to whom he was unrelated!) and L.J. Harris at the Dunn Nutrition Laboratory in Cambridge between 1933 and 1938. Also, that Charles James Martin, FRS (1866-1956) was one of the directors of the Dunn Laboratory (see obituary in Brit.J. Nutrition Soc., 10, 1-7, 1956). 

2
In 2007, Bill Whelan brought to our attention that Luis Leloir (Nobel, 1970), who was elected as Honorary Member in 1969, was absent from the list in Goodwin’s History. His election did indeed take place in 1969, on the occasion of the 500th meeting of the Society. This is recorded inthe Biochemical Society Archive held at the Wellcome

Library (http://archives.wellcome.ac.uk, catalogue reference SA/BIO/A/28,31) in a document, "Meeting 500 - Minutes of an Extraordinary General Meeting held on Wednesday, 17 December 1969", signed by the  Chairman, G.A.D. Haslewood, which reports that A. Neuberger’s  proposal of Chibnall, de Duve, Leloir and Morgan for election to Honorary Membership was seconded by Haslewoodand  carried unanimously.
3
A total of five women, all Fellows of the Royal Society, have been elected as Honorary Members to date:
Dorothy M Needham, FRS (1974),  Winifred F Watkins, FRS (2000), Helen Muir, CBE, FRS (2001), Dame Louise Johnson, FRS (2004) and Dame Jean Thomas, FRS (2008).
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